
Meeting Minutes 
Stelco – Lake Erie Works Community Liaison Committee (CLC)  
9 October 2024, 11:30 a.m., Virtual Meeting (MS Teams) 
 

CLC Members in Attendance: 
Jeremy Gamble (MECP), Petar Kolundzija (Stelco), Stuart McAskill (Community Representative) 
 
Other Attendees: 
Katie Chan (Stelco) 
Trevor Harris (Stelco) 
Dave Rivard (Stelco)    
 

Welcome 
Attendees introduced themselves around the table. 
 
Review and Approval of Agenda 
The committee accepted the agenda as presented. 
 
Coke Battery Performance – Q3 2024 
Katie provided a summary of the results of the daily and 30-day rolling average results for the Method 
303 environmental audits.  The coke battery continues to be in compliance with the 30-day rolling 
average limits.   
 

Jeremy Gamble indicated that Tyler Kelly is on vacation this week and asked Stelco to confirm that 
some of the pushing emissions observations are zero percent. Stelco confirmed it. No other updates 
from the Ministry.  
 
Additional Updates 
 
Stelco provided a summary of additional feedback received from neighbours in Q3 2024 and steps 
taken to resolve concerns that were raised.  
 
Katie shard that a notice of consultation was published in the local newspaper on October 3 for in-
person and virtual consultation events that Stelco is hosting for the LEW Quarry Landfill Expansion 
Project in late October. 
 
Lastly, at the next CLC meeting on Jan 15, 2025, members will review the proposed CLC meeting dates 
for the remainder of 2025. 
   
Community Feedback 
 
Stu provided feedback regarding some dust recently observed.  Stelco noted his comments for further 
internal review.  This also includes some feedback received from some other neighbours. 
 
Stu also asked about two monitoring wells south of LEW.  Petar confirmed that the two boreholes are no 
longer being used and will be decommissioned. 
 
Adjournment 
The next meeting to be on January 15, 2025.    
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